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          Tuesday 24th November 2020 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
As you all may know, Mrs Todd, Executive Headteacher for RCSAT suffered from Encephalitis just before 
May half term 2019.  Despite following specialist medical advice in order to recover, she has recently been 
informed that her acquired brain injury is unlikely to improve further.  
 
Therefore, it is with immense sadness that I inform you that she will be unable to return to work at the Rural 
Church Schools Academy Trust. As medically advised, she has now taken early retirement on ill-health 
grounds commencing this month. 
 
Over the past thirty years Mrs Todd has been an outstanding practitioner and leader and has dedicated much 
of her life doing what she loves to do most; helping children to achieve their personal and educational potential 
in a safe, happy and nurturing environment.  
 
I am sure you will all join me in thanking Mrs Todd for everything she has done for our schools and the trust. 
Over her years as Headteacher of St Oswalds and latterly as Executive Headteacher, she has ensured that 
all the RCSAT pupils have had the very best start to their education.  
 
I am sure you will, like all the staff across the trust, continue to hold Mrs Todd in your thoughts and prayers. 
Over the past 18 months the Trust has continued to operate successfully and we are committed to ensuring 
this continues for the foreseeable future. 
 
Many thanks for your continued support 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Mrs N M Badger 
 
Acting Executive Headteacher of RCSAT 
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